Central Wyoming Groundwater
Guardian Teem

Minutes of Meeting
June 28, 2018

Chairman Floyd Field called the meeting to order at 12:10 pm.

Members Present: Floyd Field, Bruce Pedersen, Margaret Teevens and Brian Schroeder
with Regional Water.

Brian made a motion to accept minutes of the May 3, 2018 meeting . Bruce seconded.
Motion passed.

Floyd discussed the Dempsey Acres water quality reports. One location tested positive
two times and another tested positive once. Follow up testing will be performed. Verbal
results were given out. Regional to send out written results.

A recent newspaper article was discussed concerning mice in a 10 MGD tank. DEQ is

handling. The Casper Creek sewage spill was also discussed including the Russian
Olive tree eradication effort.

The Wyoming Water Bank Law was discussed. Wyoming is a head water state and the
three major areas of focus are 1. cloud seeding from Casper to Laramie, 2. need for
state water storage and 3. California and other states increasing demand for water.

There are a number of current projects that are progressing in Regional Water. The back
up generator is a work in progress. They are currently completing the punch list. The
alternate backwash tank is still in progress. The wardwell tank will get a new roof this
summer with modifications for birds. Airport tank, wyo blvd tank, stream restoration,

HDR wellhead protection, scada system and groundwater guardian membership are all
moving forward.

Currently the average daily flow is 15-16MGD with peak demand at 26-27 MGD.

The next meeting for July will be called by Brian Schroeder when the HDR wellhead
protection plan BMP’s are ready for review. Meeting adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

Respectfully,
Margaret A Teevens
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